
Information Further to Ministerial Answers 
 
Information further to OAQ34799, issued by Rhodri Morgan, the First Minister, on 24 

May 2004 
 
To Janet Ryder: 
 
At Plenary on 11 May you asked whether the Assembly’s responsibilities in connection with 
the consents regime for Mostyn Dock’s dredging proposals were being managed so as to 
avoid any conflict of interest. I said that I would write to you to clarify the position.  
 
If I could refer you to the written response you have received from the Minister for 
Environment, Planning and Countryside on the subject, the three competent authorities in 
respect of the applications to dredge Mostyn Dock are the Environment Agency, with regard 
to the consent to dredge, the Secretary of State for Transport, for consent to safety of 
navigation, and the National Assembly for Wales, with regard to the disposal consent.  
 
The three consents in question are not subject to regulations 48 to 53 of the Conservation 
(Natural Habitats, &c.) Regulations 1994. Instead, the three regulators are giving effect to the 
member state’s obligations under article 6 of the habitats directive. In doing so, they have 
adopted working arrangements that reflect the general approach set out in regulations 48 to 53 
of the 1994 regulations. These arrangements are not thought to give rise to any conflicts of 
interest.  
 
For the sake of completeness, I should also add that the Environment Agency’s function of 
giving consent for dredging in the Dee estuary is actually exercised by the Dee and Clwyd 
local flood defence committee. 


